St. Ansgar City Council

January 25, 2018


Mayor Norman E. Johnson convened a special meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 5:00 p.m. on Thursday, January 25, 2018 in the council chamber of the St. Ansgar City Hall.  Council Persons Paul Groth, Michael Juhl, Michael Esdohr, Ben Walk and Rose Krahenbuhl answered roll call. 


Groth presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the consent agenda which included the additional liquor license for the food center and on roll call vote ayes five. 

There were no citizens present.  

 Krahenbuhl presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to approve the minutes of January 8, 2018, on roll call vote ayes five.

 Esdohr presented a motion, seconded by Walk to adopt revised Ordinance 439 Water Rates, and on roll call vote ayes five.  Walk presented a motion seconded by Esdohr to wave the 2nd and 3rd reading of Ordinance 439 Water Rates, and on roll call vote ayes five.      
Walk presented a motion, seconded by Krahenbuhl to adopt revised Ordinance 440 Sewer Rates, and on roll call vote ayes five.  Krahenbuhl presented a motion seconded by Esdohr to wave the 2nd and 3rd reading of Ordinance 440 Sewer Rates, and on roll call vote ayes five.
The reason for the Ordinances being voted on again is due to the fact that at the November and December readings there was not an official vote taken.  The only changes made to the revised Ordinance’s is the effective date has been moved to February 15th instead of the 1st.  Also annual water rate increases changed from July 1st to July 15th to match up with the billing cycle.
Juhl shared concerns about making sure that the sewer lines are stubbed out for the Street Paving Project.  Mayor Johnson will visit with engineer. 
Walk provided an update on the policy administration committees meeting that was held on the 23rd.  The committee discussed raises, computer software updates, and insurance. 
Budget worksheets were distributed.  Committees reviewed and discussed. 

Mayor Johnson shared the estimate that was received from Jones, Haugh, and Smith.  This will be discussed further at the February meeting.
Ditches and Culverts were discussed.  Council will continue to look into this.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:23 p.m.
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